
  
Meeting 2011 October 03 

COUNCIL REPORT 
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 
approval: 
 
 
(a) #11/48 – Burnaby Minor Lacrosse Association 
    Marcus Vela, Team BC  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $175 be awarded to Burnaby Minor Lacrosse Association 

to assist with Marcus Vela’s travel expenses to compete in Nationals held on 2011 July 
31 to August 07 in Whitby, Ontario. 

 
REPORT 

  
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with Marcus Vela’s  travel expenses to 
compete with Team BC in Nationals held on 2011 July 31 to August 7 in Whitby, Ontario.  
Marcus was one of five Burnaby Bantam players to earn a spot on Team Vancouver, which 
participated in the BC Cup tournament and tied for first place with Team Fraser Valley.  Out of 
approximately 68 players attending the BC Cup, Marcus was the only Burnaby Bantam player to 
earn one of the 21 spots on Team BC. 

 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2010 – No application 
    2009 – No application 
    2008 – No application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $175 be 
awarded to Burnaby Minor Lacrosse Association to assist with Marcus Vela’s travel expenses to 
compete in Nationals held in Whitby, Ontario. 
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(b) #11/49 – Cliff Avenue Girls Soccer Team  
 U18 Synergy 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to  Cliff Avenue U18 Synergy Girls 

Soccer Team to compete in the National Championship to be held 2011 October 8 - 10 in 
Fredericton, N.B. 

  
REPORT 

 
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses for 11 players from 
the Cliff Avenue “Synergy” U18 Girls Soccer Team to compete in the National Championship to 
be held 2011 October 8 - 10 in Fredericton, N.B.  The team recently won the Provincial 
Championship. 

 
 Request: Unspecified CPA:  2010 – No application 
    2009 – No application 
    2008 – $1,000 

 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
awarded to the Cliff Avenue U18 Synergy Girls Soccer Team. 
 
 
(c) #11/50 Volunteer Burnaby   
 Programs and Services 
   
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $15,000 be awarded to Volunteer Burnaby to assist with 

the cost of providing programs and services to the citizens of Burnaby for 2011. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from Volunteer Burnaby requesting a grant to assist with the cost of 
providing programs and services to the citizens of Burnaby. 
  
  Request: $18,000 CPA: 2010 - $15,000 
     2009 - $15,000   
     2008 - $15,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $15,000 be 
awarded to Volunteer Burnaby to assist with the cost of providing programs and services to the 
citizens of Burnaby for 2011. 
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 (d) #11/51 Confederation Seniors Centre  
 Photo Archiving 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1.  THAT an in-kind grant in the amount of $700 be awarded to the Confederation Seniors 

Centre to assist with the cost of photo archiving for Senior Centre’s 40th anniversary in 
2011. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from the Confederation Seniors Centre requesting an in-kind 
assistance from the City’s Printshop towards the cost of photo archiving for senior centre’s 40th 
anniversary on 2011 November 21. 
  
  Request: $700   CPA: 2010 – No application 
     2009 – No application    
     2008 – No application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant in the amount of $700 
be awarded to the Confederation Seniors Centre to assist with the cost of photo archiving for 
senior centre’s 40th anniversary. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor N. Volkow 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Vice Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 
Member 

Copied to: City Manager 
 Deputy City Manager (Turpin) 
 Director Parks, Recr. & Cult. Services  
 Director Finance 
 Printshop Supervisor 


